
Yesterday, I joined New York’s 
senior U.S. Senator Chuck 
Schumer at a press conference 
where we called on the EPA to 
reform a recent interpretation of 
their proposed lead and copper 
rules that would require us to re-

stock. The surprise interpretation 
of the proposed rule aims to ad-
dress a theoretical risk that could 
only materialize if someone was 
to drink from a hydrant for an ex-
tended period of time.
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on sound science—to ensure 
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and reduce mandates when the 

not justify the cost to our rate-
payers. For example, last year 
we successfully eliminated or 

-
structure in an amended con-
sent order with NYS Department 

-

If necessary, we will work with 
-

from EPA’s proposed lead and 
copper rules.
These are just a few examples 

elected leaders at the state and 

-
ronment, and keep costs low for 
our customers at the same time. 

part of the reason that the cost 

thanks to Paul Villella and his 
team at the Pike Street Yard for 

short notice. I would also like to 

Sewer Operations District Su-
Howard Baierlein, who 

this week’s edition of Focus on 
the Field.
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It depends. DEP employees 

mask to conduct a particular 

of dust in that work area 

Exposure Limit (PEL). Also, 
employees may elect to 

when one isn’t required. In either 
 

OSHA’s Respiratory Protection 

the employer all sections of the 

Attachment D of the DEP Policy.
For more information on how 
DEP complies with OSHA’s 
standard please see: DEP Re-
spiratory Protection Policy. 

please see Attachment D of the 
policy located at: DEP Respira-
tory Protection Attachment D 

.

Commissioner’s Corner

Spotlight on Safety

WEEKLY

Michael R. Bloomberg, Mayor
Carter Strickland, Commissioner

At DEP, everyone is responsible for safety. If you or anyone on your team is concerned about your 
working conditions, it’s okay to ask your supervisor or your bureau’s EHS liaison how they can help. 
If you’ve still got questions, you can call the EHS Employee Concerns Hotline. It’s DEP’s responsibility 

get the job done, we’ll make it safer for ourselves, our coworkers, our families, and our city.

*

Lmain under 5th th

to the repair, not one customer has experienced a disruption to their 

Tough Break

. 

DEP Holiday Toy Drive



Water and Sewer Operation’s 

Howard Baierlein is usually in 

He worked his way up the ladder 

the repair of a critical hydrant 

contractor. The repair was 

operations associated with the 

plan to quickly repair the hydrant 

Robert Estevez

at 5th th Street. As 
with most repairs in Manhattan, 
the presence of multiple utilities 
under the roadway and the 

required careful coordination 
with a focus on safety. The 

had cracked and would need to 

Water Tunnel No. 3, there was 
adequate pressure in the other 

 
without water. 

them on proper techniques and 

Paul Villella. “The unit is 

we will certainly miss Howard’s 
leadership upon his retirement. We 

Focus on the Field

We welcome your feedback! To submit an 
announcement or suggestion, please email us at:

newsletter@dep.nyc.gov. *
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their lifetime and a continuous 
and steady supply is necessary 
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